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Subject: FW: East Hillsdale Hidden Park

From: Kevin Mille < >  
Sent: Wednesday, March 2, 2022 5:53 PM 
To: Sheila Canzian <canzian@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Cc: Parks and Recreation <parksandrecreation@cityofsanmateo.org>; Liz Mille < > 
Subject: Re: East Hillsdale Hidden Park 

Hi Sheila, 

Ahead of tonight's meeting I wanted to say THANK YOU for listening to the community.  You took our feedback 
into consideration and delivered great options.  I was very pleased with the park meeting and the follow up 
assessment.  I also went to West Hillsdale to review the swing height of 8' and you and your team are right, this will be 
sufficient for the needs of our park.  Overall the project changes were a great turn around and my family, neighbors and 
I can't wait for our NEW PARK! 

Looking forward to tonight's meeting.  Feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions regarding my 
feedback.  Thanks again for listening! 

Regards, 
Kevin Mille 

. 

On Fri, Oct 29, 2021 at 1:51 PM Sheila Canzian <canzian@cityofsanmateo.org> wrote: 

Thank you Kevin for your follow up comments and for participating in last evening’s meeting.  Our staff will be 
regrouping next week to identify modifications to the existing plans that are more consistent with neighborhood 
comments.   

Appreciate your heartfelt interest! 

Regards, 

Sheila

Sheila Canzian   |   Director 

City of San Mateo Parks and Recreation Department 
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From: Kevin Mille >  
Sent: Thursday, October 28, 2021 9:18 PM 
To: Parks and Recreation <parksandrecreation@cityofsanmateo.org>; Sheila Canzian <canzian@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Cc: Liz Mille > 
Subject: East Hillsdale Hidden Park 

  

Sheila and the Parks and Rec Team -  

  

I wanted to thank you for reaching out to the community on feedback for the upgrades to the park.  We have a 3yr old 
son who plays in the park daily as we are adjacent to the park so this change is very important to us.  You summarized 
the points of the majority feedback from the community well.  The key takeaway is that the hidden parks are really 
unique.  So although it does make sense in other parks to have grand structures (we absolutely LOVE beresford) its just 
not the appropriate structures for the setting of our hidden parks. 

  

To summarize: 

 Maintain a large grass area 
 Maintain sand for children to play   
 Size and scale of park structures should be consistent with the size and scale of the park 
 Lighting is ample 
 Review trees and irrigation 
 Exterior pathway needs repaving  

  

Thank you so much for taking the time to reach out to the community for feedback.  Feel free to contact me if you have 
any questions or would like any additional feedback.  Thank you for all you do for our community!!! 

  

Sincerely, 

Kevin, Elizabeth and Harrison Mille 
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* PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message, together with any attachments, is intended only for the use 
of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. It may contain information that is confidential and prohibited from 
disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination or copying of this 
message or any attachment is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify the original 
sender immediately by telephone or by return e-mail and delete this message along with any attachments from your 
computer. Thank you.  




